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Aberdeen International Youth Festival
Consultation Day
13" May 2008

11" September 2008
To whom it may concern,

| am writing to confirm that Martin Gilbraith as part of ICA:UK successfully facilitated
the Aberdeen International Youth Festival Consultation Day on 13" May 2008. The
process included a pre event visit to Aberdeen where meetings with key stakeholders
were held and site visits undertaken. Martin and | exchanged a number of phone calls
and emails in preparation for the event.

The day itself required the very careful facilitation of a very disparate group of people
who all had a stake in the organization and clearly saw its development from different
angles. Martin and his colleague handled the day very well, drawing a good deal of
positive discussion and ideas to assist developing further areas of discussion and
supporting the way forward in the future.

| found him very easy and thorough to deal with and created a good environment for
the day.

Yours faithfully

Stewart Aitken
Chief Executive/Artistic Director



